
Community Policing Report District 3  

Summary report for May and June, 2019. 

 

CPAC 3 was honored to have OIC Superintendent Deanne Burleigh at the May 22 meeting. 

There are lot of queries on the accessibility and use of Cannabis and who and how to report 

incidents happening from the use of this drug. It was suggested to organize a forum where 

Sgt Beyhaghi and the CRT team would be able to do a presentation. This will probably be 

scheduled for Fall. 

CPAC arranged pamphlets and brochures for the Canada Day Celebration. The theme was 

security and safety of the community. For the security of vehicles, the RCMP has been 

working on a “Lock-it-or-Lose-it” pamphlet which reinforces the idea of minimizing crimes of 

opportunity by keeping valuables out of sight in cars or at the very least, making sure that 

cars are securely locked. 

It was noticed that cars are still speeding in the School zone, particularly near Lakeview 

Elementary School. The CPO, District 3 would check it out and possibly dispatch volunteers to 

conduct Speed Watch operations in the area of concern. 

Constable AJ is currently involved in a community outreach program - pizza and movie night, 

with the Hillside Gardens youth. The main goal is to form a working/friendly relationship with 

community youth through this sort of engagement. Hope to break down the barriers of 

isolation, especially for new Canadians who may or may not be familiar with available 

programs. The CPAC members will be looking into getting help from their communities to 

sustain this outreach program.  

One of the Senior members of CPAC 3, Ray Allen has stepped down due to family 

responsibility. He has contributed to CPAC for 24 years and he will be missed. 

CPAC 3 is very pleased to have hired four new volunteers – 2 youth, a community member 

and a representative from the Library.  

The next meeting will be on September 25. 

Have a great Summer! 

 

 

Tazul Ali, Chair – CPAC 3 


